The Company believes that effective communication with the Shareholders is essential for enhancing investor
relations and investors” understanding of the Group's business performance and strategies. The Group also
recognizes the importance of transparency and timely disclosure of its corporate information, which enables the
Shareholders and investors to make the best investment decision.

Extensive information on the Group's activities, business strategies and developments is provided in the
Company's annual reports, interim reports and other corporate communications. In addition, the Company
maintains a website at www.fecil.com.hk, as a communication platform with the Shareholders and investors,
where information and updates on the Company’s business developments and operations and other information
are available for public access. The Shareholders and investors may send written enquiries or requests to the
Company as follows:

Address: 16/F, Far East Consortium Building, 121 Des Voeux Road Central, Hong Kong
(For the attention of Chief Financial Officer)

Enquiries and requests will be dealt with by the Company in an informative and timely manner.

In addition, the Shareholders are encouraged to attend general meetings of the Company, which provide a
valuable forum for dialogue and interaction with the management. The Board and Board Committee members
and appropriate senior staff of the Group are available at the meeting to answer any questions raised by the
Shareholders.

Pursuant to Code Provision E.1.2 of the CG Code, the Chairman should attend the annual general meeting
of the Company. Due to unavoidable business engagement, the Chairman was unable to attend the annual
general meeting of the Company held on 15 September 2020. The Chairman had arranged for other directors
and management, who are well-versed in the Company’s business and affairs, to attend the meeting and
communicate with the Shareholders.



